


mature cottonwood and sycamore trees, as well as abundant smaller trees and shrubs
that take advantage of the underground water. These plants and trees will become fuel
for any fires that burn nearby, and would take tens of years to regrow. The proposed
above-ground lines would exacerbate fire risk.
2) The Village of Oak Creek (VOC) at the south end of the Sedona area is permanent
home to mostly senior citizens. There is also a large contingent of tourists most months
of the year. The unnecessary increase to wind-blown fire risk just south of VOC caused
by above-ground transmission lines would threaten the older population as well as
potentially ruining the topography at the town entrance on Highway 179 for many years
to come.
3) APS is entirely capable of undergrounding the relatively short section of the new 69kV
line between the junction of Beaverhead Flat Road and HIghway 179, and the southern
border of VOC. The equipment they will use to underground the 5-mile run along
Beaverhead Flat Rd. is the same equipment that could be used to prepare the trench
necessary to underground the additional section up to VOC.
In summary, please reverse NFS support for new above-ground transmission lines in the
2.5-mile section along AZ Highway 179 between the south border of Secona and the
junction with Beaverhead Flat Road. Please instead add  your support to undergrounding
these lines in that section to eliminate the danger of wind-blown fire along the sensitive
riparian corridor and the nearby homes.
Thank you for your time and consideration.
Respectfully,
Clint Gans

 




